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Donnington Medical Partnership - Patient Participation Group Meeting Minutes – 14th March 2015
Attended by:  Jean Minshull (Chair), Gwen Devine, Helen Banks, Alan Mordue, Pat O’Neill
Apologies from: Sylvia Martineau
	
	
	Action


	1.
	Update of PPG/Practice Action Plan
Alan handed out the updated Action Plan. (attached) It is now on the website.

We have a practice email account now. Seems to be working well.

New website working well. Jean asked Alan to ask if a ‘PPG’ tab could be put on the website. Alan will ask Merlin if it can be done. Jean also noted that our old website is still running and this could cause confusion.
Jean reported that she will endeavour to get the notice board up and running at RMC this week.

RMC now been decorated. Alan is still waiting for the company to change the phones/ message at RMC. Hopefully this will be done by the end of march. 
Re waiting times etc- Alan has been doing some analysis and on average patients are in with the doctor for 13 minutes. (Appointments are 10 minutes). Also on average patients wait 12-13 minutes past their allotted appointment time to be seen and at the moment it’s possible to get a routine appointment in 6 days. All felt that this paints a very different picture to that portrayed in the media and it should be publicised on the website. Alan will continue with the analysis and review it with the doctors.

The group noted that the new doors and floor have now been installed and recorded their thanks for all the effort that the practice has gone to in making these things happen. 

	AM

	2.
	Family and Friends Test
Since December, as part of our contract, we are required to offer all patients the opportunity to comment on the service that we provide via the Family and Friends Test. This is done either by text following an appointment or on feedback cards in each surgery.
So far we’ve had 346 responses and our score is 60. It’s not clear what that means (60 out of ?) but it’s been a consistent score. It’s too early to say if that’s good or not. Most of the responses have been from text, and most of the negative comments have been written on cards picked up in the waiting room. Alan will continue to track the comments. Jean suggested that we use the data from the FF test to inform the action plan for 15/16 instead of doing a patient survey. All agreed. Alan will display the front sheet on the notice board so that patients can see the results.
	AM



	3.
	Other Practice News
Dr Peter Saunders (Senior Partner) will be reducing his hours at the beginning of April and will now only be working at RMC. Dr Richard Green will also be reducing by one session a week. A new partner, Dr Johanna Mack has been appointed and will start in June. Dr Alice Gibson will start in April as a new salaried GP.
Also a new nurse, Rachel Brown, is starting on 23rd March.

We have made some more investment in the medical secretaries, which means that there is now a secretary available for queries from patients/hospitals etc until 5.30 each day. As a result the typing times for typing referrals/letters from doctors have greatly improved and items are now currently being typed next day. 

Alan has applied for a further grant for some more improvements to the reception and note storage areas to improve privacy and access for disabled patients. We should hear in March.

Jean reported that there had been some media reports regarding our practice involvement in the new Rose Hill Community Centre. Alan said that there will be provision for some medical facilities there and he will be attending a meeting on the 16th to find out more.
	

	4.
	Online Access to records 

Online access to records is now live but as yet no one has asked for access.
	

	5.
	Recruitment Campaign and Notice Boards
The notice board is now up and running at DHC. Jean asked Alan if he could ensure that the table is kept underneath it. Alan will identify a champion from reception to keep an eye on this.
Jean said that she’d had a disappointing response from her recruitment morning but she will definitely do it again. We have had two new members join via the website. Jean said that she would like to get more virtual members. We should advertise the successes that the PPG have had ie the doors/lights/flooring. Also the button on the website would help.
	AM

JM

	6. 
	PPG Members input
Gwen said that she was very impressed with what has recently been achieved.
Alan reported that Sylvia had reported that a light needs repairing at RMC. He will chase this up.

Also Sylvia had noted that the opening times are not displayed anywhere at RMC. Pat/Alan will look at this.

Helen said that she suggests that we publicise somewhere that people should order a repeat prescription when they start their last box. She has had success at the convent with this approach.
	AM

AM

	7.
	Any other Business
Alan gave the group an overview of the complaints process and a review of the complaints received. The constant negative themes are around prescriptions and appointments. Complaints about referrals have gone down. Overall the number of complaints received is low. We have had one complaint referred to the ombudsman recently but we have been told it has not been upheld. Alan will share this information with the group as a regular item on the agenda
Jean reported on two meetings she had attended: the first was the City Locality PPG Forum on the 5.3.15, which had given an ‘open’ invitation to all patients within the City.  Jean had sent the invite to all PPG members and also put the poster on the PPG Notice Boards. This was well attended and Sylvia Martineau, from RMC, had accompanied Jean. The presentations were (1) by Dr Rosie Rowe, Head of Provider Development from Oxfordshire Clinical Commissioning Group (OCCG) on Co-commissioning of Services; (2) by Colin Sullivan, Senior Project Lead, Planned Care OCCG on Musculoskeletal service redesign; (3) our own Dr Merlin Dunlop, who is also Deputy Clinical Lead on Oxford City Locality on The Changing Role of the GP. All were very interesting and as soon as the notes are available they will be on the PPG section of the web site.  The second meeting that Jean attended was a workshop by Thames Valley & Milton Keynes Patient Partnership Groups.  This was an all-day event bringing together PPG Chairs, and representatives from other patient groups within the areas to: Understand what matters to PPGs; Inform us of what work is being undertaken by the Partnership; and Develop ways of working together.  Again this was an informative and energising day and the notes will be made available on the PPG part of the web site as soon as they are available.
Alan proposed a vote of thanks to Jean for all her hard word. All agreed.


	AM

JM



	
	The next PPG meeting is on the 13th May 2015 at 12:30 at Donnington Health Centre.


	



